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Borough Bulletin  ~  19 April 2024 
Friday 19 April 2024 

Interschool Sports – Bye 
Digimaker classes commence – Lunch-time 

Monday 22 April 2024 School Council Meeting – 7:00pm 

Wednesday 24 April 2024 ANZAC School Commemoration – 10:50am 

Thursday 25 April 2024 
ANZAC Day Public Holiday 
Wreaths laid at Watsonia & Greensborough RSL services 

Friday 26 April 2024 Interschool Sports – Norris Bank v GPS – Away 

Wednesday 01 May 2024 Grade 6 Leadership Excursion 

Friday 3 May 2024 Interschool Sports – GPS v St Mary’s – Home 

Thursday 9 May 2024 Yarra Valley Water Incursion - Grades 3 to 6 

Friday 10 May 2024 

Interschool Sports – Streeton v GPS – Away 
Prep Parents – Mother’s Day Afternoon Tea 
P&F Mother’s Day Stall 

Monday 13 May 2024 Term 2 Curriculum Day – Pupil-Free Day 

Tuesday 14 May 2024 Education Week Open Morning – 09:10am to 10:25am 

Friday 17 May 2024 Interschool Sports – GPS v Bundoora – Home 

Monday 20 May 2024 School Council Meeting – 7:00pm 

Friday 24 May 2024 
Interschool Sports – Watsonia Heights v GPS – Away 
P&F Trivia Night Fundraiser – Adults only 

Tuesday 28 May 2024 MSP School Photos 

Friday 31 May 2024 Interschool Sports – GPS v Watsonia North – Home 

Friday 7 June 2024 Prep Grandparents & Special Visitors Day 

Monday 10 June 2024 Monarch’s Birthday Public Holiday – Pupil-Free Day 

Friday 21 June 2024 Student Academic Reports released 

Wednesday 26 June 2024 
Parent/Teacher Interviews 
Grade 5 & 6 – Natural Disaster Expo – 11:30am to 1:00pm 

Friday 28 June 2024 Last day of Term 2 – Early Dismissal – 1:30 pm 

Friday 19 July 2024 Scienceworks Excursion – Whole School 

http://www.greensborough.vic.edu.au/


Principal’s Report 

We’ve had a very smooth start to Term Two and it was wonderful to welcome everyone back and hear about 

their holiday adventures.  Staff met together to plan before and during the holiday break for consistency of 

class program instruction and this ensured a terrific start to the term for students.  Students from Prep – 

Grade Six have shown they are highly engaged in our usual class and specialist programs and several extra-

curricular programs have already begun or are in the planning stage.  These include excursions, incursions, 

High Ability Maths and English Programs, Maths Olympiad, Mothers’ Day Tea, Special Visitors’ Day, Grade 

Six Special Leadership days and excursions. 

Easter Parade and Grade Six Egg Toss Champions  

It was lovely to see all the family members who came to participate in our Easter 

Parade and activities on the last day of Term One.  Congratulations to all the 

students who made a special hat and contributed to the fun and colour of the day! 

Each year the creativity and ingenuity of our community amazes us, and this year 

was no exception, hence we gave a prize to all students who made/wore a hat to 

acknowledge their effort and enthusiasm.  A special highlight of this event is the 

annual Grade Six Egg Toss where pairs of student throw a raw egg over increasing 

distances until the egg is broken.  Congratulations to Adam and Ethan who were 

the student winners of this year’s event with their skilful throwing and deft catching!  

Winners! Easter Egg Competition Greensborough Plaza 

We are so excited that Greensborough Primary School has won Greensborough Plaza’s Community Easter 

egg competition.  Congratulations to all our students who contributed to the artistic egg display and a huge 

thank you to our community who participated in the egg hunt and voted for our egg!  Special thanks to our 

art teacher Kristy B. who coordinated this project and gave our students an opportunity to showcase their 

artistic talents. 

ANZAC DAY 2024 

Anzac Day is an important day in our school calendar as we remember and honour the 

men and women of our defence forces who have made tremendous sacrifices for us. 

Traditionally each year our school captains and leaders in Grade 5/6 lay a wreath on behalf 

of our community, at the Greensborough RSL Anzac Day service at War Memorial Park. 

In the last few years we have also been invited to attend the Anzac Day Service held by 

Watsonia RSL and we have proudly been able to support both.  

Students from other grades who attend in their school uniform are also welcome to walk up with our leaders 

to lay the wreath and our meeting location is at the wreath table at both venues. 

Families who attend the Greensborough RSL are also invited to join the march up Main St behind our school 

banner if they wish.  Times and meeting location for the march are below. 

I will attend the Greensborough Service and one of our School Council members, Michael C, has kindly 

offered to meet any students at Watsonia RSL who would prefer to attend this service and lay a wreath.  We 

will send out a COMPASS post prior to Anzac day on Monday 22nd April as a reminder and this will confirm 

information about the times and meeting points.  



ANZAC Day School Service:  

Weather permitting, we’ll hold our usual school service for our Prep – Grade Six students on the netball court 

Wednesday 24th April at 10.50am.  Parents are very welcome to attend, if we have inclement weather we 

will hold the service in the hall. 

Watsonia RSL: 

Morning Service at 10:00am. Location: Morwell Avenue, Watsonia 

Greensborough RSL: 

ANZAC Day March at 8:15am.  Marshall from Greensborough RSL to the Greensborough War Memorial. 

National Walk Safely To School Day May 10th 

Now in its 25th year, National Walk Safely to School Day (WSTSD) is an 

annual event when all Primary School children are encouraged to walk and 

commute safely to school. It is a Community Event seeking to promote Road 

Safety, Health, Public Transport and the Environment. 

Walk Safely to School Day asks that we all consider our transport habits and 

try to incorporate more walking as part of a healthy, active way to get around. 

And although walking all the way to school isn’t realistic for many of us, it’s 

quite easy to figure out how you can build a walk into your family’s daily 

routine. You can teach your child the healthy habit of walking more by: 

 Walking with them the whole way to school 

 If they get the bus or train, walk past your usual stop and get on at the next stop  

 If you have to drive, park the car a few blocks away from the school and walk the rest of the way 

Regular exercise like walking with your child not only helps them (and us!) beat chronic problems like obesity, 

heart disease, behavioural and mental health issues and diabetes.  It also gives you a great opportunity to 

teach your child safe ways to behave around roads and traffic.  For more information, visit www.walk.com.au  

Message to Parents from Ben Carroll, Minister of Education.  

Ben Carroll our Minister of Education would like to extend his warm wishes to every school community across 

Victoria, and has asked schools to share a pre-recorded short video message that speaks to parents and 

carers about the importance of the second school term for learning, along with a few helpful reminders.  

Please open the link to listen to the Minister’s message. 

Year 6 – 7 Transition to Secondary School  

Information will be sent home this week to families of Grade Six students, giving parents all the relevant 

information about applying for Year 7 placement.  Please contact Grade Six teachers, if you have any 

questions about this process.  I know many students and parents have taken school tours and attended open 

days/evenings and found them very valuable. 

Media Consent for Newsletters and Website Publication 

A reminder to parents that we require media permission to publish student photos in the newsletter or on our 

website.  When selecting photos from Easter celebrations recently, we noted that many photos of students 

were unable to be included as we didn’t have parent consent.  We absolutely respect parents’ decision if they 

don’t wish to give consent, however from conversations with some families, we’re aware many had simply 

forgotten or were unaware of how to give permission for photos to be published.  If this is the case for your 

family, please log on to COMPASS, navigate to Course Confirmation and give consent.  Alternately, parents 

can ask for a hard copy of the form at the office. 

Angela Morritt  

Principal  

https://v6.education.vic.gov.au/ch/100821/8nt92/2949/p.vF4AZw9VgPMdaunpuSpHskEHG8ygRvxjfTrxGV.html


2024 Curriculum Days 

 I know many families like advance notice of our Curriculum Days, so 2024 dates are listed below: 

• Monday 13th May 

• Monday before Cup Day, 4th November 
 

 

STUDENT WELLBEING 

Stay safe and well!! 

Robyn Mulholland  

Student Wellbeing Coordinator  

Hi Everyone, 

I hope that the term break went well for you!  Besides chilling, enjoying 

the garden and visiting Melbourne Museum with a friend, I was ‘doggy-

sitting’ for our son – a three-year-old, active border collie, named Echo!   

Thankfully daylight saving finished, and I was able to answer ‘Echo’s ‘call’ 

for a morning walk each morning at 6:30am and watch the sun come up 

as we played ‘chase the ball’ at a local oval!   This was followed by a late 

afternoon walk before the sun went down again!   So, I am feeling relaxed 

and FITTER!  Sometimes the best therapists have fur and four legs! 

AUTUMN 

Autumn – the season of change!   Actually, it is my favourite season as I watch 

nature change around me, especially the changing colours in nature and even 

the crisp air after the hot Summer.   

Beyond its scenic beauty, Autumn carries much symbolism, mirroring the 

transitions we experience in our own lives.  Embracing the Autumn season can 

be a powerful teacher, urging us to embrace change, let go of what no longer 

serves us, and find beauty in the everchanging nature of life. 

We go through many ‘Autumns’ in our lives as life brings a number of 

challenges and changes, some GOOD & EXCITING, and some bring 

SADNESS, UNCERTAINTY or GRIEF.  Perhaps you, your family or someone 

you know is going through their own ‘Autumn’ at this time.  Reach out and share 

in their happiness or show kindness and care in their sadness.  That is what 

community is about! 

So, I look forward to once again sharing in the community at Greensborough PS this term.  We are so grateful 

to those in our local community who support us – our Kids Hope mentors; our Breakfast Club volunteers 

(including Sarah who faithfully makes yummy muffins and muesli bars each week for our students; for 

FOODBANK; to name a few… 

Three community groups supported us financially last year and are again this year so no student misses out 

on valuable school programs and other needs: 

• Inner Wheel of Bundoora 

• Bundoora Rotary 

• Greensborough Inter-Church Council   

Much of the fundraising of these organisations is through Bunnings BBQs, so please support them by buying 

a sausage or two when you see them at a Bunnings store! 

So, as I like to say, let’s continue to work together, supporting each other and encouraging our 

students to show kindness and care, AND MAKE THE GREENSBOROUGH COMMUNITY GREAT! 

Mondays, Wednesdays & Thursdays – 9:00am to 3:30pm 

robyn.mulholland@education.vic.gov.au 

mailto:robyn.mulholland@education.vic.gov.au
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Physical Education 

DISTRICT CRoSS CounTRy
As parents are aware, Greensborough Primary school enthusiastically participates in many extracurricular 

opportunities at the District and Regional Levels.  However, this year GPS will not be participating in District 

Cross Country.  Unfortunately, a clash of dates with our upcoming curriculum day has made our participation 

unfeasible. 

Despite this setback, our commitment to promoting athleticism and friendly competition remains unwavering. 

We eagerly anticipate future opportunities for our students to showcase their talents and represent 

Greensborough Primary School with pride. 

Thank you for your understanding and continued support. 

Go GReenSBoRouGh!

Leo Derrick 

Sports Coordinator   

The Friendship Tree 

A large red Poppy has been placed on the Friendship Tree as a 

reminder to the students that ANZAC Day is a Day of 

Remembrance to those who fought for Australia and New 

Zealand in the defence force.  Many students, from 

Greensborough Primary School, past and present, have had 

relatives who have served in the Army, Navy or Air Force to 

protect our nation. 

For the next two weeks the Friendship Tree Leaders will be 

organising drawing and crafts to commemorate ANZAC Day 

during lunch at the Friendship Tree.   All students are welcome. 

 



 

Pupil of the Week 
2024 ~ Term 1 ~ Week 8 

Prep Myla 
For her amazing positivity and enthusiasm in her everyday learning.  

Great work, Myla! 

Grade 1/2 A Garrus For an amazing first term in Grade Two!  Keep it up, Superstar! 

Grade 1/2 B Harriet For her hard work and creativity in her writing. 

Grade 3/4 A Sidra 
For her positive attitude towards her learning and NAPLAN 

assessments this week.  You are an inspiration! 

Grade 3/4 B Nikola 
For taking on feedback and applying it in his writing.  Keep up the 

amazing work. 

Grade 5/6 A Shashvat For working hard in completing his Camp Recount.  Well done! 

Grade 5/6 B  Billy  J 
You are thoroughly enjoying the ‘Titan’ book series!  You are 

reading with great confidence! 

Art Oliver  D  Prep 
For a fantastic effort colouring in the lines and leaving no white 

spaces on your Elmer the Elephant artwork. 

Library  

Prep – Grade 2  
Elsie  S  1/2B 

For her sensational explanation of the author’s purpose in 

‘Jackson’s Footy’.  Excellent effort, Elsie! 

PE Jay  K  5/6B For your amazing teamwork which lead to a great goal! 

STEM 

Prep – Grade 2 
Prisha  T  1/2A 

For always trying her hardest in STEM and taking on board help 

offered! 

STEM 

Grades 3 – 6 

Malachai  L  

5/6B 
For putting his best effort into his STEM session.  You showed a great 

mindset, well done! 

2024 ~ Term 1 ~ Week 9 

Prep Harvey 
For his amazing reading & enthusiasm in Maths.  Great work, 

Harvey! 

Grade 1/2 A Elise 
For being a kind and engaged member of 1/2A.  You are 

awesome! 

Grade 1/2 B Elsie 
For an incredible Term One and for making an unforgettable Easter 

Hat!  

Grade 3/4 A Kashvika 
For her role as narrator in her group’s performance of ‘How the 

Kangaroo got their tail’. 

Grade 3/4 B Charlie For his kindness and sportsmanship during class activities and sport! 

Grade 5/6 A Harper 
For a wonderful Term One, keep it up for the rest of the year!  Well 

done! 

Grade 5/6 B  Eden 
A terrific first term at Greensborough Primary!  Keep up the great 

work! 

Art Paris  C  Prep For an excellent effort with your colouring in – well done, Paris! 

PE Harley  W  Prep All grown up!  It’s been amazing to see you try and succeed in PE. 

STEM 

Prep – Grade 2 

Shaylah  K & 

Sophie  B  Prep 
For their amazing Lego Easter Egg Basket.  It had a great double 

compartment and interesting handle design. 

STEM 

Grades 3 – 6 
Nour  G  3/4B 

for her persistent attitude during her Easter Egg Catapult design 

and creation.  You didn’t give up, even when it wasn’t smooth. 
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Parents & Friends Association 

Welcome back to a busy Term Two.  We have a lot of events this term including our main fundraiser – the 

Trivia Night.  This event is a lot of fun and we’d love to see as many parents as possible attending!  Get your 

friends together to make up a table or you can join a table and get to know your new friends.  This is a friendly 

and fun child-free evening.  Further event details are listed below: 

Mother’s Day Stall Fundraiser:  

 We have the annual Mother’s Day Stall for students to purchase gifts 

for their parent for Mother’s Day  on Friday 10th May 2024.  All items will 

be reasonably priced, so save those gold coins. 

 Volunteers would be greatly appreciated on the day to assist students 

with their purchases. 

Trivia Night Fundraiser: 

 Save the date – Friday 24 May 2024. 

 See the attached flyer for more details. 

Food Day Fundraisers: 

 Friday 17 May 2024.  

 Friday 21 June 2024. 

 Volunteers would be greatly appreciated on each day to assist with packing 

and delivery. 

Please contact myself or Annie if you have any questions or ideas. 

 

Kind regards, 

Yvette  M & Annie A 

for Parents & Friends Association of Greensborough Primary School 

  

Important School Policies Notice 

Greensborough Primary School regularly reviews and updates our policies and 

procedures to ensure they meet the Department’s requirements.  These policies 

are available on the school website, or a hard copy can be obtained from the 

office.  

We are committed to continuous improvement and welcome feedback from 

families and members of our school community on ways we can further 

strengthen our policies and procedures.  

If you have any suggestions, comments or questions please contact Angela or 

Margaret. 
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